
Kathy Wilmering 
 

Dear WA Department of Ecology,

Thank you for your work to protect communities and the environment from toxic PFAS chemicals
through many different mechanisms, including the PFAS Chemical Action Plan, Safer Products for
WA implementation, and now the PFAS Food Packaging Alternatives Assessments.

As a nurse practitioner who is also a person of faith, I am very concerned that after 3 years the
PFAS Food Packaging Alternative Assesments are proceeding so slowly. Besides the effects on
pregnant women and their breast milk, I am concerned that plastic items with these chemicals now
comprise the largest amount of trash picked up on beaches, which of course means they are
polluting the oceans and other sources. Given how many beings, including humans, depend on the
ocean, this is a problem.

With the upcoming second alternatives assessment for PFAS in food packaging, time is of the
essence. It has already been three years since we passed the PFAS food packaging legislation in
2018. While we wait for this bill to be implemented, retailers across the country continue to
voluntarily stop using food packaging with PFAS, demonstrating that alternatives are widely
available. Additionally, cities like Seattle that require entirely compostable food packaging, which
does not contain PFAS, also confirm that these products exist and are widely used.

Please consider the abundant options and widespread circulation of various PFAS-free food
packaging being used in Seattle and voluntarily by many retailers elsewhere as evidence that there
are suitable and safe alternatives available.

I also ask that you accelerate the timeline for the alternatives assessment process because of serious
environmental justice concerns. The Daikin America plant in Decatur, Alabama, where PFAS for
food packaging is produced, has a legacy of significant PFAS contamination of land and drinking
water. People of color comprise 78% of the exposed community living within three miles of the
plant. We have a moral responsibility to protect communities both in Washington and where PFAS
is produced outside of the state. Removing PFAS from all food packaging as soon as possible is
imperative for the health of communities everywhere.

I appreciate that Washington is a leader in toxic chemical reform. Please continue to set a high
standard with swifter implementation of the second PFAS Food Packaging Alternatives
Assessment.

Sincerely,
Kathy Wilmering
6045 18th Ave SW Seattle, WA 98106-1411
seachange3@comcast.net


